The Hoodscoop

October 2002



Http://clubs.hemmings.com/thehoodscoop

GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

President Steve Hedrick 3676 Morgan Way Imperial Mo. 63152

Vice President II. Cecil Morton 2900 Indiana Av. Granite City II. 62040 618-452-9553

Secretary/Editor **Donald Bright** 1150 Villa Flora Dr. O' Fallon Mo. 63366 636-240-2229

Photo Album Editor Joyce Nettle 4450 Nazareth Hills St. Louis Mo. 63129 314-892-3639

Vice President Mo Jim Kiburz 1163 Chavaniac Dr. Ballwin Mo. 63011 636-256-0163 636-942-4020

> Treasurer Will Bowers #1 Goshen Woods Edwardsville Il. 62025 618-659-0429

GTOAA Chapter Rep. Vic Nettle 4450 Nazareth Hills St. Louis Mo. 63129 314-892-3639

Club Events Chairman Jim Kiburz 1163 Chavaniac Dr. Ballwin Mo. 63011 636-256-0163

The Hood Scoop is published as an informative news bulletin to keep our members up to date on past, present, and future events.

Gateway GTO Association Meetings Are held monthly. Dates, times, and locations are listed in the Upcoming Events section of the newsletter.

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album If you have photos of past events or if you take pictures of future events that you think would be good for our Photo Album, please put your name and date and a description of the event on the back and send them to the Photo Album Editor.

The Gateway GTO Association is an official chapter of the GTO Association of America

Gateway GTO Club Information

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all

had a common interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO. As a for of communication we publish a monthly newsletter called "The Hood Scoop". The purpose of this newsletter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activities as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club meets every first Wednesday of the month at Culpeppers Restaurant St. Charles Mo. 3010 West Clay 636-916-3105

Membership dues are \$20.00 per year and all renewals are required to be paid by December 31st. You are allowed to have one associate member.

Club Sponsors



820 McDonnell Blvd. 314-895-1600 1-800-892-8267 Hazelwood Mo. 63042 www.behlmann.com



1520 E HOMER ADAMS PARKWAY, ALTON ILLINOIS 52002 - \$14-455-8\$81

Advertising Guidelines

Classified ads up to 50 words are free to members, add 10 cents per word for any ad over 50 words. Payment is due upon submission. (members need to update ads at 3 month intervals or ads will be dropped). Classified ads up to 50 words for nonmembers are \$5.00 per issue. Advertising rates are: full page \$25.00, 1/2 page \$15.00, 1/4 page \$7.00 for three (3) months running time. Payment is due upon submission, discount of 10% for one year pre-paid. Acceptance is at the sole discretion of the editor. All ads should be submitted to Don Bright by the 10th of the month.

Gateway GTO Association Ads

FOR SALE

Parts:

Intakes:

1966 AFB #C362 and Quadrajets Heads:

#670, #061, #66, #46 (74 GTO), #6H 64 fenders, 64 trunk lid, 70 Lemans valance, 67 GTO passenger door & trunk lid, 66-67 dash pads (needs recovering), 64 bell housings, sell or trade for 12 bolt Posi., high performance or 1964 GTO parts.

Contact Chris Simmons @ 636-456-3653

Literature:

1964-1972 GTO Restoration Guides New from club store \$15.00 Contact Chris Simmons @ 636-456-3653

Cars For Sale

None For Now

WANTED

1967 Right side molding
Must be in nice condition
Contact Cecil Morton @ 618-452-9553

Back issues of Pontiac Enthusiast, Muscle Car Review, and High Performance Pontiac Magazines Contact Harry Smelcer @ 636-230-6120 or E-Mail me at Harry71gto@aol.com

70-71 NOS Exhaust Splitters
71-72 Core Support
71-72 Air Scoop insert (left side)
Contact Don Bright @ 636-240-2229

Frame for a 1967 Tempest, LeMans, or GTO Contact Bill Craft @ 636-332-3422

Services Available

Tony's Carburetor Rebuilding Call Tony Bezzole between 9am-1pm @ 314-878-6892

ABC DJ Productions

All types of occasions from weddings to retirement parties. Disc Jockey & Video. Contact Mobile Marty Howard @ 636-946-8641

Cee-Jay Auto Body
ASE & I-CAR Certified shop
2123 East 23rd Street
Granite City II.
Contact Cecil Morton@618-452-9553

Card Services Inc. #13 Hawks Nest Plaza St. Charles Mo. Contact Craig Glenn @ 636-946-9892

2002 Upcoming Events

The following events are a compilation of events from several clubs. **NOTICE:** Entries in BOLD are changes to a previous entree.

November 2002

6th Club Meeting @ Culpeppers 7 pm 11th Combined Event with POCI Club. Run on Route "66" contact Mark Obukowitcz for details

December 2002

Club Christmas Party @ The Oxler's

If you don't think this is enough to keep you busy this year, send me some more. I will make sure it gets in here.

Minutes from Meeting of October 2, 2002

We viewed tape from the 1994 GTOAA Nationals held in St. Louis to see if there is any interest in again hosting the event. There was a good deal of discussion regarding the amount of work required; as well as, the funding required for the project. Nothing was finalized; however, Steve requested that we all give it a lot of thought and individually decide how much time would be willing to devote to the event. It was noted that one of the key steps would be finding someone to volunteer as the Chair Person for the Nationals. This position would obviously require a great deal of time and effort. We welcomed a new member, Larry Foster, who told us about his recently acquired '72 hardtop, Green with Black interior, 400, 4 speed with a 3:55 rear end. Larry also mentioned he is looking for a rear bumper. The club is considering ordering T-shirts with a logo similar to the one on our banner. A sign up list was passed around to determine interest and sizes. It was mentioned that copies of membership applications are available to anyone who would like to give them to prospective members. The World of Wheels is scheduled for March 7th to the 9th 2003. This year the club had about 6 cars there and we would like to be represented again next year. It was a lot of fun and created interest in the club. Steve mentioned that the GTOAA had agreed to admit all A Body models from 1964 to 1973 and all 1974 X Body cars to future national events. They will participate in the Popular Vote Classes only. The decision was made by membership vote; however, only about 150 votes were cast. The national association is attempting to increase membership and revenues. The Arch Chapter of the POCI and the Gateway GTO Association jointly participated in a picnic a couple of months ago. We agreed to pick half of the expenses over and above the \$75 contributed by Behlmann for the clubs for participation in the car display. Therefore, \$50 check is being sent to them to cover our portion of the expenses. There was a good turn out for the Club picnic at Vago Park. Although there was a little confusion regarding which pavilion was ours, a good time was had by all. A special thanks to Chris Simons who did a great job handling the cooking chores.

Sponsored By



And by



Check out our web sight @ www.qualitypontiac.net

GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION 1150 Villa Flora Dr. O'Falton, MO 63366







1620 E HOMER ADAMS PARIONAY, ALTON ILLINOIS BACKS - 516-455-6861

GOATEINDER GTO MONTHLY CLASSIFIEDS P.O.BOX 8001 MADIERA BEACH, FL 33738-8001 Subscription information:

FIRST CLASS: \$2477. or \$42/2 Yrs. (U.S.) \$36/Yr. or \$66/2 Yrs. (Canada) \$56/Yr. or \$99/2 Yrs. (U.S.) POURTH CLASS: \$59/Yr. (International)

A CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF TH

را 0

4000 + 0000 m

S 18 OF

